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Next Regular Meeting
Evening Meeting Only
May 17, doors open 5:30, meeting 
starts at  6 pm Nanaimo Curling 
Club: upstairs lounge 106 Wall St.
Program: Elections, Voting on 
Challenge

Next Executive Meeting
May 11
1:30 at Chase River Country 
Grocer, 82 Twelfth St.

Newsletter Deadlines
May 22 (22nd of every month)

Guild Website
If you have something of interest for our 
Guild web site, please send it to Sue 
Creba at suecreba@aquariusd.com NQG Box 943 Nanaimo BC V9R 5N2 Editor suecreba@aquariusd.com 

From the President’s Pen
Are you feeling a little overwhelmed with all the Canada 150 hype so far this year?  I 
must admit that I almost am.  Not because there is too much going on, but because 
within the quilting world, I want to be part of all of it!  I want to make quilts from all 
the lovely fabrics and panels available this year, to keep up with the Canada 150 
mystery quilt as the blocks become available and to sew up slab blocks for CQA’s 
giant quilt bee.   I also want to visit as many quilt shows as I can to admire the 
creativity and hard work of my fellow quilters.  
As it is, I am keeping up with the mystery quilt, I’ve made dozens of slab blocks and 
I’m now binding two Canadian flags from the pattern and fabrics by Shania Sunga.  
I also have the small British Columbia panel that I will complete some time soon.   
I’ve decided that will be enough for me.  A couple of keepsakes to enjoy and no 
pressure to finish more than I am able to in a short time.
I hope you all have chosen one or two special Canada themed projects for this 
year.  We have the occasion, we have the fabrics, patterns and notions; a perfect 
opportunity in a quilter’s world!  And if you need inspiration, try to attend some of 
the quilt and textile shows this year.  I was recently at Westshore’s show in Langford 
and am now looking forward to the Empire Days quilt show in Cumberland on the 
May long weekend.
April was a fun meeting with many items, finished and unfinished, being shown by 
some of our intrepid procrastinators.  I enjoyed hearing about the Quilts of Valour 
program from Lezley Zwaal, and was happy to hand seven slab block quilt tops to 
Karen Killins-Robinson for finishing before Quilt Canada in June.
May is an evening meeting only and, as you know, it’s the time we finalize who 
will be doing what jobs for the Guild in the next year.  It takes more people than 
may would think to run an organization such as ours and I am grateful to so many 
women who generously give of their time and energy to keep our Guild running.
Thank you all, see you at the May meeting.      Christine Hustins, Guild President

www.islandquilters.ca

Refreshments:
Members whose last names start
with the letters U through Z, it’s 
your turn to bring goodies to the 
meeting. 

Remember to bring:
• your nametag and mug
• library books
• change for raffle prizes, books
• completed CQA slab blocks
• Canada 150 placemats (page 8)
• donation quilts / placemats
  (placemats to be 12” x 18”)
• completed 2017/2018 registration
  (on page 10)
• show and share
• food bank donations

Nominations 
All of us know the phrase, “hope springs eternal”.  I’m sure some of us are hoping 
the Nominations/Elections portion of our AGM (Wednesday, May 17th…evening 
meeting) will be short and sweet—short for yours truly and sweet for you. Think of 
how sweet and exciting and adventurous the new Guild year could be with some 
new blood and new ideas and new energy. Think of volunteering as a sense of 
accomplishment. Think of joining a Committee to get your creative juices flowing 
and think of the new friends you can make.
What can you volunteer for? There are 4 positions left; let’s “make them go away”.
Coffee: 1 afternoon / Hospitality: 1 evening /Membership: 1 evening for September
Newsletter Advertising: 1 /  Raffles: 1 evening

Vicki Zoltay, Past President / Nominations

Library News
Last meeting of this year!  Time to get all library books back!   All books checked out 
in May will be due at the September meeting so get your supply of summer reading 
& quilting books!
Also, there will be a number of discarded books & magazine available by donation 
at this meeting.  A special thank you to everyone who returns their library books on 
time!!                                                      The Library Team
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Program
There will be no program in May due to the AGM and the 
elections but you can still sign up for upcoming classes and 
give us your suggestions for next year in our suggestion box!
Reports and Thank Yous
The Procrastinators’ Showcase started out last fall with 
thirty-three participants signing up with lists varying from one 
project to ten!  At our afternoon meeting 19 participants, and at 
our evening meeting 10 participants showed off their progress 
(or lack of it). The stories were entertaining and so much fun 
to listen to!  Please let us know if you want to do it again next 
year.  Afternoon Prizewinners: Linda Robinson, Judi Moran 
& Barbara Root. Evening Prizewinners: Trellis Craig, Vicki 
Dods, & Judith McLaughlin
Ricky Tims Bus Trip: From all reports, Ricky Tims was 
humourous, entertaining, and above all, inspiring.  If you ever 
get a chance to see him in the future, it’s definitely worth it!

Susan Teece Workshop - Playing in the Trees Participants 
learnt to make both Arbutus and Evergreen trees.  They were 
great for using up scraps.  It was easy and fun to do and a 
fantastic new technique to learn.  Thank you Susan Teece!

Upcoming Workshops: 
May 13 & 14: Desert Sky with Anne Hall. (photo below)
Bradley and Judy Niemeyer designed the layout for the Desert 
Sky using a selection of bright 
and dark fat quarters from the 
Wildflowers Collection, designed 
by Judy & Judel Niemeyer with 
Timeless Treasures. Template 
Layout sheets were designed and 
provided with these instruction 
to speed up the cutting process, 
allowing you to stack and cut 
your fat quarters in two groups 
of nine fabrics. An even amount 
of yardage is needed for each 
colour. This small wall hanging 
is definitely one to add to your 
collection.
Skill level: Beginner to advanced.  
Size: 48” x 54” You can purchase 
additional foundation packages and 
fabrics to increase the size of your 
quilt to Twin, Queen or King!
October 21: Vertical Landscape 
with Karen Killins-Robinson. (Fee 
$45 - photo at right)
If you saw this project in the Spring 
2016 edition of Quilters’ Connection 
Magazine and wanted recreate it 
– here is your opportunity. Using 
your own photograph, Karen will 
guide you through the process of 
creating your own memory vertical 
landscape. Piecing and raw edge 
appliqué techniques are used. Karen 
has chosen a monochromatic theme 
using blues and whites but you can 
make yours unique by selecting your 
favorite fabrics. Completed project 
measures 7.5 ” X 32.5 ”.  

NQG Box 943 Nanaimo BC V9R 5N2 

Above: at the Susan Teece Workshop, participants used the Portable 
Design Wall that the Program Committee purchased for the Guild 
with a portion of the Update and Replacement of Equipment Fund.

Above: Susan Teece Workshop - Playing in the Trees
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Program (continued from page 2)
OTHER EVENTS:
All Year Long:

Farm Girl Vintage Quilt Along - Month 8. This is the 
last row!  The Farm Girl Vintage Quilts Showcase will be 
held at the September meeting. Sign up at the Program 
Table to get a monthly email for links to helpful tips!  
Participation Prize Winners: Afternoon:Leslie Millward 
Evening:Laura Beswick Questions, contact Becky 
Keizer, email: kiddkeizer@shaw.ca 
Links to Free Patterns 
Canada 150 Year Birthday Logo (Paper Piecing 
Pattern) by Dana Szucs Hayden:
http://sea-sew.blogspot.ca/2015/04/canada150-quilt-
pattern.html?spref=pi&m=1
Tiny Ticker Tape Quilt Tutorial by Amanda Jean 
Nyberg of Crazy Mom Quilts:
http://www.sewmamasew.com/2009/10/scrap-buster-
project-tiny-ticker-tape-quilt-tutorial-from-amanda-jean/
Super Fast Baby Quilt (using the Scrappy Trip Method) 
by Alison Made It:
http://allisonmadeit.blogspot.ca/2015/03/super-fast-
quilt-top-using-scrappy-trip.html
Suggestions Wanted
Please email any suggestions for future speakers, 
programs, workshops, or activities to Joy Jenkins at joy_
claire@hotmail.com or write them down and drop them 
in our suggestion box at the Program table.
Your Program Committee: Janet Knecht, Sandra Radley, Mary 
Abbott, Joy Jenkins, Ginnie Thompson & Becky Keizer

Quilters Special! Recently serviced Husqvarna Ruby, with 
large hand-made sewing desk with auto-raise mechanism. 
Numerous attachments. Desk is 87 in by 18 1/2 in with further 
wing extension 14 x 37 1/2. Six drawers & space adequate 
for Serger storage. Closed size 50 1/2 X 18 1/2. Will consider 
offers. Dale Malmgren 250-474-1167  dmalmgren@shaw.ca

Is this your year to learn hand applique? 
Val Ursulak has room for 3 more ladies in 

the Dimensional Diva Group.
Email Val at  jursulak@shaw.ca

or phone 250 758-3056

Janome 3160 QDC  for sale  
4 1/2 yrs old, has been serviced every year, 
runs well. Includes the quilting extension table, 
walking foot, free motion foot and many other 
accessories. Retail for $1099, bought on sale 
for $725, asking $360
email: dnlutes@telus.net or phone Nancy @ 
250-751-0251
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Donation Quilts
Pat and I were overwhelmed at the April meeting by the 39 
quilts we received. Many were from Yvonne Jans donations 
and it was great to see them quilted and completed. I too 
realize that I also have many projects at various stages of 
completion and it gives me incentive to finish them. I want to 
thank all those who finished their UFO projects and in turn 
donated them to us.  Please note, Pat and I will be delivering 
all the quilts in early June, so you have one more meeting in 
May. If you need batting email Pat at patclements@shaw.ca 
or phone Bonnie at 250 753-9366. We also have batting and 
some backing at the meeting. You can also take home kits 
made up by Bonnie Dimitry.
Thank you again for all your generous donations.

         Bonnie and Pat 

Quilt Bee 2018
The kits that our committee had ready were flying out of the 
box at our April meetings.  Thank you so much! 
Out of 16 kits there is only 1 left.  We will not be getting together 
until June to make up some more so you will have to wait until 
the fall if you wish to complete a kit.  At that time we will have 
batting and backings ready to go as well.  Next year we will be 
using cotton batting as we currently have extra funds from the 
Guild.  This , of course, will only happen as long as we have 
the extra money so please see us in the fall and enjoy!
Quilt Bee Committee  Nancy Lutes, Leslie Millward, Marlene 
Jones, Margaret Carmichael

Hospitality 
There were 104 members and 3 guests, Gayle Rogers, 
Karen Killins-Robinson (CQA) and Lezley Zwaal (QOV) at the 
afternoon meeting and 36 members and 2 guests, Wynn Hill 
and Lezley Zwaal at the evening meeting. One new member 
at the evening meeting - Kyla Shay.
The winners of the name tag draws were, afternoon - Bonnie 
Eaton and Bev Cottrell and evening - Carole Phinney and 
Janice Gaudet.                    Debbie Drew, Hospitality 

Membership 
April’s Guild meeting once again was an early registration month. 
We had 40 registrations and one new Member.  Welcome T. 
Kylah Shay, we all look forward to getting to know you.
May is also early registration, but remember it is election 
night and we only have an evening meeting.  Your registration 
form can be found as the last page of this newsletter or on 
the website.  Please print off a copy and fill it in before the 
meeting.  Turn the filled in form with payment attached at the 
Membership table.  Lija will be available to process Credit 
Cards.  Processing will take place during the meeting, and 
you should be able to pick up your New Card and receipt 
before you leave the meeting.
Honorary Members still have to fill out Registration Form and 
you are only eligible if you are 80 years old or older at the time 
of registration.  Newsletters always seems to be an issue.  
Honorary Members do not have to pay for their Newsletter to 
be mailed.  BUT we would never turn down the offer of $15.00 
to help cover the increasing cost of printing and mailing.
If you attended the last meeting you will know that the board 
of Directors passed a motion on prorating new members’ 
registration fees.  They now will be $15.00 if you sign up 
after the end of Januarys meeting. SO!!! from February 1st till 
September’s meeting is $15.00.  Newsletter mailed $7.50.  If 
you pay for the last half of the year and next year it is $45.00.  
I hope that clears up the confusion.
See you all at the evening May meeting.

Judy Peterson, Membership
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CQA Report
Thank you all for sewing up so many slab blocks for the Giant 
Quilt Bee!  We have taken in a total of 349 blocks.  Some 
of these were sewn into tops and Karen Killins-Robinson 
took those with her to layer and quilt.  The remaining blocks 
and tops will be sent with any more that come in at the May 
meeting and we can feel good that we have contributed our 
share as a member Guild of CQA.

If you haven’t been to the CQA blog recently you may want 
to visit there to read some information and see some photos 
about Coreen Zerr and the classes she will be teaching at 
Quilt Canada this year.

The latest kit for the Canada mystery quilt, promoted by CQA 
and Cantik Fabrics, is now available.  It is the British Columbia 
block and is a lovely interpretation of the natural beauty of 
our province.  Serge and Sew has kits if you are interested in 
making just this one block as a keepsake.  There is one more 
block left to come out, for the province of Saskatchewan.  After 
that we will expect the finishing kit and then we’ll start to see 
the end results of this special project.  

Happy sewing, Christine Hustins 

Editor suecreba@aquariusd.com 

Placemats 
WOW! We had 59 placemats turned in at the meetings in 
April. Thank you! Thank you! Thank you!  

Laura and Norma attended the annual Mid Island Abilities 
luncheon on April 12 and handed out 39 placemats and 16 tea 
cozies to the seniors in attendance. The luncheon is usually 
held at Christmas time, but had to be postponed twice due to 
snowstorms. This leaves us with a very comfortable stock of 
244 placemats and 21 tea cozies.

Nine of the placemats turned in at the April meetings were 
in a Canada Day theme which will go to help decorate our 
June Picnic, which will be very close to that special day when 
Canada turns 150 years old. I think the June picnic organizers 
would like many more and would really appreciate them being 
brought to the May meeting. So, please do your magic  thing 
with your sewing machine and red and white scraps and we 
can all show how proud we are to be Canadian.

Thanks so much,
Your Placemat Committee, Heather, Norma, Laura, Leanne

NQG Box 943 Nanaimo BC V9R 5N2 



Volume 33 Issue 9 ~ May 2017          Page 6                        www.islandquilters.ca

NQG Box 943 Nanaimo BC V9R 5N2 

Block of the Month
A recap of how the Block of the Month works: each block turned in 
gets a chance to win all the blocks turned in. If you win and have 
the blocks sewn together up to the binding you receive a prize. 
The finished quilt doesn’t have to be one project so you can use 
the blocks to make placemats, bags, quilts, etc. May will be our 
last draw and we’ll start up again in September. So if you have 
any suggestions regarding block colours or patterns let me know.

Vicki Zoltay did have her blocks sewn together and picked out a 
bendy bag pattern as her prize. She had a quilt and 2 placemats 
finished. They all looked great, wouldn’t you agree?

Thanks to all who braved trying out the Y seams. I appreciate your 
efforts. Georgette Serjeant won the afternoon 7 Attic Windows 
and I won  the 4 evening blocks.

The block due next month is called Garden Path,, find it at:

http://www.mccallsquilting.com/patterns/details.html?idx=15047

The requested colours are a cream in the trellis part and a flowered 
fabric for the garden which can be any colour so you do not have 
to limit yourself to dark fabric. I handed out 60 patterns so maybe 
we’ll get that many turned in? Lol.

Sarah Beyer, 778-269-2380 cell, sarahbeyer@shaw.ca, or visit 
my facebooks page as it will be pinned to the top: https://www.
facebook.com/SarahinStitchesNanaimo/

Above: Sarah Beyer won 
the April evening blocks.

Quilter’s Dream Fabrics 
Asian & Batik Quilting 

Cottons & Silks  

• Vintage kimono silks 

• Dupioni silk 

• Japanese Yarn-Dyes  

• Printed Cottons 

• Bali Batiks  

• Hobbs silk & wool battings 

• Shot Cottons  

• Cotton/Linen Blends 

 

 

Check my blog for new happenings & tips… 

http://www.quiltersdreamfabrics.com/home/lorna-s-blog 

 

 
A home-based, retirement business – Come Visit! 

New Studio Open Hours:  Saturday – 10 AM to 5 PM or by appointment 
(check web calendar for closures due to shows) 

 

2726 W 38th Ave., Vancouver, BC        604-250-8698 
www.quiltersdreamfabrics.com 

Above: 
Georgette 
Sargeant 
won the April 
afternoon blocks.

At right: Vicki 
Zoltay completed 
this quilt from the 
blocks she won 
in March, and 
some placemats 
(shown below).

Right: the block 
for May is 
Garden Path

Editor suecreba@aquariusd.com 
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President Christine Hustins called the meeting to order at 1:30 pm.
Evening Chairperson, Leanne Sturgeon called the meeting to order at 6:00 
pm
Moved by Georgy Bowen that the Minutes of the March 15, 2017 meeting 
as published in the April newsletter, be accepted. Seconded Bobbi Moss. 
Carried.
(Evening: Moved by Sandra Radley.  Seconded by Bonnie Dormuth. Carried)
Hospitality: Afternoon: 104 members  and 3 guests: Gayle Rogers, Karen 
Killins-Robinson and Lezley Zwaal. Evening: 36 members and  2 guests: Winn 
Hill and Lezley Zwaal.
Treasurer’s Report: Lija Bane - report on the bulletin board.
Membership: Judy Peterson - early registration starts today - forms are in 
newsletters. Judy informed the membership of the Board of Director’s decision 
to prorate memberships. The cost will be $30 for a full year (Sept. to Sept.) 
and $15 if you register after January. Members were also reminded that in a 
Quilt Show year, in order to enter a quilt, you must be a paid up member as of 
September of that Guild year.  
Correspondence:  posted on the small notice board. 
Nominations: please see Vicky Zoltay’s report on page 1.
Block of the Month:  May’s BOM is Garden Path - see Sarah’s report and 
photos on page 6.
Library: Books taken out in May are due in September.  If you are not joining 
next year, please don’t take out books in May. 
Donation Quilts: Fabric from Bonnie Dimitry and fleece from Yvonne Jans’ 
estate are available.  Updated information re preemie quilts will be in the 
newsletter and on the website.  
Quilt Bee: All kits have been taken. Report on page 4.
June Picnic: Debbie Van Otterloo challenged members to make 150 Canada-

themed placemats to be handed in at the May meeting. See report page 8.
Challenge: Val Ansell will accept late entries.
Program: Janet Knecht thanked Sandra Radley for organizing the Ricky Tims 
trip, which was a great success.  Ionne McCauley’s Edge Workshop was 
excellent and if there is enough interest, it may be repeated next year.  
Karen Killins-Robinson, our district CQA rep thanked the members for their 
slab blocks and quilts for the CQA Quilt Bee in Toronto.  She showed two 
samples of her Vertical Landscape class to be held in the fall.
Procrastinators’ Showcase: An overwhelming number of quilts, bags, placemats 
and runners were shown by over 20 members who signed up to finish UFO’s. 
There were about an equal number of excuses for unfinished projects.  
Winners were:  Linda Robinson: Booby Prize for doing nothing, Judi Moran: for 
completing some of her projects and Barbara Root for completing everything 
on her list. Evening: Trellis Craig for none, Vicky Dods for completeing some, 
Judy McLaughlin for all.  Congratulations to all for the great response. 
Quilts of Valour: Guest Lezley Zwaal informed members of the continuing need 
for quilts for service men and women.  She was available during coffee break 
to answer questions. 
Show and Share: A gorgeous array of quilts were shown and admired by the 
members. 
Raffles: Generous donations were provided by Carol Rumo and Laverna 
Anderson. Afternoon: Farm Girl participant:  Leslie Millward Raffles: Laverna 
Anderson, Maggie Pickard, Mary Abbot, Lori Skerget, Sarah Beyer and Gayle 
Rogers. Mystery Fabric: Terri Askham. Show and Share: Val Ansell 
Evening: Farm Girl participant: Laura Beswick Raffles: Arlene Ackerman and 
Janice Gaudet Mystery Fabric: Irene Madsen
Show and Share: Phillipa Zapf
Adjournment: Meeting adjourned by Christine Hustins at 3:43 pm. Evening 
Meeting adjourned by Leanne Sturgeon. Submitted by Val Ursulak, Secretary

Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild General Meeting April 19, 2017
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Nanaimo Guild Picnic June 21 
Well the time is drawing near. There is only the May meeting 
before the Picnic. The picnic is on June 21, 3:00 pm - 7:00 pm 
at the Bowen Park Lower Picnic Shelter.
We are looking forward to celebrating the End of the Year for 
the Guild and also Canada’s 150th Birthday. I hope you are all 
working on your Canadiana costumes. Our group has already 
got ours together.
We are lucky that Pat Ryan went down south for the winter 
this year. She purchased an Ottlight High Definition Floor Light 
valued at approx. $200 American, which we will be selling raffle 
tickets for, in addition to the usual raffles held by the raffle 
committee. So, bring your change and good luck.  Some lucky 
member will be taking it home with her. 
Are you brushing up on your Canadian Trivia? We will be playing 
Trivia games, so be prepared! Prizes awarded.
****I am still waiting to hear from more groups, duos, singles, 
etc. that are going to perform some type of entertainment. It 
would be helpful to know who is performing so I can make up an 
agenda and we will be able to accommodate everyone. Come 
on, I know you are all talented! We will also be having a sing 
along so tune up your voices.

Remember that you have to bring a lawn chair, your own plates, 
cutlery and drinks.  We will be offering tea, coffee and water. 
Have you pulled out Gramma’s old family recipe that you are 
going to share with us? We are looking forward to trying all the 
great creations. Aren’t potluck’s great!
A few Canadian placemats were handed in at the last meeting.  
We are hoping to have 150 to hang around the picnic shelter 
and to pass on to the placemat committee for handout on July 
1st- CANADA DAY! Come on, be creative. Make as many as 
you want. The sky is the limit.  See you at the May meeting.
Debbie Van Otterloo @ bdvano@shaw.ca or 250-758-2399

Quilt Shows, Contests, Sales
My Favourite Fabric Store at 309 Wesley Street is having a 
sale from May 14 until the end of May. They will be changing 
to an online store.

Boundary Bay Quilters Guild Show, May 6 & 7, 10 am - 4 
pm at South Delta Recreation Centre, 1720 56th Street Delta 
(Tsawwassen) Admission $6  www.boundarybayquiltersguild.
ca or 604-782-6671 

Comox Valley Schoolhouse Quilters’ Guild Empire Days Quilt 
Show May 20, 21 & 22, Saturday & Sunday 10-5,  Monday 
10 - 4,  Cumberland Cultural Centre, 2674 Dunsmuir Avenue, 
Cumberland. Admission: $5 (under 12 free).  Contact  Nerissa 
at 250-941-1809 or at quilterthomas@gmail.com

Sunshine Coast Quilters Guild Show June 17 & 18, 10 am 
- 4 pm at the Sechelt Indian Band Hall, 5532 Sunshine Coast 
Highway (behind McDonalds).  Admission $8 (includes 
refreshments - children 12 & under free)

Fraser Valley Quilters’ Guild Show ‘Patchwork Nation’ June 
23 & 24, 10 am - 5 pm at George Preston Recreation Centre, 
20699 42 Ave, Langley. Admission $7, Gentlemen free

The NanGo Grannies 3rd Annual Fabric & Yarn Sale in late 
September is accepting donations until September 15.  You 
can bring donations to the May meeting and the June picnic. 
We will also pick up items. 
Please contact Sue Creba 250-753-3371 suecreba@
aquariusd.com or Bonnie Eaton 250-753-3699 bonnieeaton@
telus.net

 
 

1930 Ryan Road East, 
Comox, BC 

250-339-4059 
Toll Free 

1-877-339-4059 
huckleberrys@shaw.ca 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
It’s Back! The Bernina 765SE $4999.00-May15-June 4/17  
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At the February meeting we learned of the passing of one 
of our members, Yvonne Jans. Yvonne had been a member 
of the Guild since 1997, and had been active on several 
committees over the years. Yvonne’s family donated several 
unfinished quilts and fabrics to the Guild in hopes they could 
be finished or made into quilts and given out to those in need 
in our Community through our Donation Quilts Committee.
This is not the first time the Guild has received large donations 
of fabrics and unfinished projects from members or from the 
families of those who have passed on. The following is just a 
small sampling of a few of these donations.
During the mid-1990’s, one of our past members, Virginia 
Brucker, donated several “kits” that she had made up of baby 
quilt panels complete with batting and backing from her stash. 
These were handed out to members to make baby quilts that 
were donated to the Pediatrics Ward at the Nanaimo Regional 
General Hospital. In 2003, Virginia, with the help of her satellite 
group, the Passionate Purples, assembled 100 kits to make 
Christmas stockings for those who had lost their homes in the 
forest fires in the British Columbia Interior during the summer. 
The kits contained enough fabric and supplies to make one 
stocking, and additional fabrics, trimmings and patterns were 
available to those who wanted to make more. This resulted in 
209 Christmas stockings being made.
In 2008, one of our Founding members, Arlene Warwick (1984, 
2004-2008) made a donation of 17 finished quilts. Arlene was 
very ill and had requested her quilts be donated by the Guild 
to comfort those in need. A few weeks later, Arlene passed 
away and it was decided to donate the quilts under Arlene’s 
name bearing a special label to the Hospice group as she had 
spent time volunteering with them.

In 2010, the Donation Committee received two large donations 
of fabrics from two of our members who had passed away. 
The first of these was Shelly Fraser who had joined the Guild 
in 1985. Many members made and finished several quilts 
with her fabrics, and at the Quilt Show in June, a display of 
these quilts along with photos of Shelly was on display. Also, 
at the Quilt Show the Demonstration Committee used Shelly’s 
fabric to make quilts during the show. The other member who 
passed along her quilting fabrics was one of our Honorary 
Founding members, Fran Halsall (1984-2010). Many quilts 
and items for donation were made.
Sometimes fabric and quilts come to the Guild in an indirect 
manner, such as the fabrics of one of our past members, 
Sherry-Lynne Ellis (2007-2011). After leaving the Guild 
Sherry-Lynne gave her quilting supplies and fabrics to one 
of our Guild members, who turned around and shared these 
fabrics with other members and some of our satellite groups 
for making donation quilts. This member always makes sure 
we know what quilts and items were made from Sherry-
Lynne’s fabrics.
As stated earlier, this is just a small sampling of the types 
of donations that the Donation Committee receives, and yes, 
many members donate fabrics on a continuous basis which is 
always greatly received. If you think you might want to donate 
fabrics or quilt tops, please contact the Donations Committee 
for more information or to make arrangement with them. 
Remember, this all goes to a good cause.
Marsha Whitmee and Greta Simmons , History Committee

Did You Know ...?  Donated Fabrics / Quilts & more 
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Pd:  Date ____________________       Cash      Cheque #__________     Credit Card 
 

$30.00 Membership Fee   Paid   
Mail or email?   $15 Mailing Fee Paid or   Honorary  

Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild 
Membership Registration Form  2017 / 2018  year 

 
 
Name  ______________________________________ Membership # _________ 
 
Mailing Address _________________________________________________________  
 
City ___________________________________ Postal Code ________________ 
 
Email _________________________________________________________________ 
 
Home Phone _____________________   Cell ________________________ 
 

I attend the day  and/or evening  meetings. 
I wish to have the Guild Newsletter delivered by: regular mail ($15)  online  . 
 
 

Are you an Honorary Member?    (over 80 years of age) 
As an honorary member, I wish to continue to receive information/newsletters from the Guild. 

Yes, I do     No, please just retain my membership  
            Year of 80th birthday   _______ 


 
 
I do/do not (circle) consent to my personal information appearing on the membership list that  
 
is provided to the members of the Nanaimo Quilters’ Guild. 
 
 
        X 
 
Print Name       Signature  
 

  
 
Areas in which I am willing to volunteer in: 
 Angels  Christmas Potluck  Coffee  Donation Quilts 

 Hospitality  June Picnic  Library  Phoning 

 Programs  Quilt Bee  Buddy  Food bank 

 Raffles  Placemats  Executive  Other 
 
 
Are you a snowbird?  Yes / No, if yes when are you away_______________ 
  
 
 

 


